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Sunday Services: 9:00 AM and 10:30 AM 
“Welcoming, Embracing, Nurturing, Serving” 

  

December 2018 Newsletter

Pastor’s Ponderings…   “Room at the Inn” 

The Birth of Jesus ~Luke 2:1-7 

2 In those days a decree went out from Emperor Augustus that all the world should be registered. 2 This 

was the first registration and was taken while Quirinius was governor of Syria. 3 All went to their own 

towns to be registered. 4 Joseph also went from the town of Nazareth in Galilee to Judea, to the city of 

David called Bethlehem, because he was descended from the house and family of David. 5 He went to be 

registered with Mary, to whom he was engaged and who was expecting a child. 6 While they were there, 

the time came for her to deliver her child. 7 And she gave birth to her firstborn son and wrapped him in 

bands of cloth, and laid him in a manger, because there was no place for them in the inn. 

I am so proud of the Long’s Peak United Methodist Church which is now “Making Room at the Inn!” Thank you 
to our Missions Team, Church Staff, Trustees Team, and Church Council for moving forward with the hosting of 
people in the Longmont Agape Safe Haven (ASH) ministry.  From December through March, every Thursday, we 
will host 20-25 people experiencing homelessness.  They will stay overnight in our Church Fellowship Hall, with 
cots and bedding provided by ASH.  Three trained ASH Staff will be present with our guests overnight, one of 
them awake at all times through the night.   

More than welcoming our guests into our building, this ministry is about welcoming them into our hearts. The 
outreach is about building relationships and coming to call these neighbors “friends.”  We have a miraculous 
opportunity to meet with our guests in person on Thursday evenings, help them get set up, and get to know 
them personally.   

One of the biggest obstacles in working with people in need is fear of the unknown.  Now, the unknown will 
be known. 

I am thrilled as I anticipate the many of you who will make this connection with our guests every Thursday 
through the winter.  What better “Christmas Gift” could we possibly give?! 

In Christ’s Love, Pastor Steve 

 

Longs Peak UMC Vision Statement 

Longs Peak United Methodist church is about inviting new souls to find God, nourishing the souls of the faithful, and 
sending God‘s people to serve the world as the hands and feet of Christ.  We will transform the world by demonstrating 

love and grace, praising God, and nurturing others in Christian living.  Christ sets all free! 
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Help Wanted 

Director of Children and Family Ministries 

Longs Peak United Methodist Church (LPUMC) is looking for a self-directed and organized individual to fill the role of 
Director of Children and Family Ministries. This is a part-time position (20 hours/week), non-benefitted, and the salary is 
commensurate with experience.  
 
Definition: Under the direction of the Lead Pastor, the Director of Children and Family Ministries is responsible for the 
coordination of education and activities/programming for children from birth through grade school.  
 
Principal Duties: The Director of Children and Family Ministries oversees the planning, direction, training and 
implementation of the educational program for the children of the church. 
 
Working Environment: Work is generally performed in a standard office environment. Occasional lifting may exceed 30 
pounds, routinely lifting up to 15 pounds. Position requires multi-tasking, frequent interruptions, persuasive discussions 
and a non-traditional work schedule, including weekends and some evenings. 
 
Qualifications: To succeed in this position, the candidate must possess a desire to provide quality Christian education to 
children of all ages. Fundamental knowledge of Microsoft Office Suite, strong organizational skills and the ability to 
multi-task are required. 
 

 

 
 

Greeting 
Cards 

 
 

There are many lovely cards for all occasions on the Care 
Notes shelves near the staff offices.  We have added 
some Christmas cards for the season also.  These are all 
available for a small suggested donation of 75 cents 
each.  Come take a look! 

Rev. Philip 
Rogers 

 

Be still and know that I am God… ~Psalm 46:10a 

Do you ever feel as though life gets away from 
you? You know what I mean…You get so busy that you 
forget to pause long enough to enjoy it. You get so 

wrapped up in making sure your to-do list is checked-off, 
your appointments are attended to (if you’ve had time to 
even set up said appointments in the first place!). You 
schedule your visits with friends and family as if they 
were appointmentt with clientele. You gulp down your 
morning coffee as you’re racing out the door to get your 
children to school and yourself to work on time, 
foregoing the leisurely breakfast and vital check-in time 
with your family. Sound familiar? 

I am grateful beyond words that I am here today 
to encourage you to fight against busy-ness. As many of 
you know, I was recently admitted to the hospital for a 
serious GI infection. While the exact catalyst for this very 
unpleasant ailment is unknown, I can tell you with 
confidence that it was in part due to my excess busy-ness 
and my lack of honest self-care. Oddly enough, I was on 
vacation when I began to feel ill. I had finally slowed 
down long enough for my body to play catch up with me. 
The very thing I need in order to fulfill all of my busy 
schedule, my body, was shutting down and forcing me to 
rest. I’m here to tell you that your body does not wait for 
a convenient time to get sick, friends. It will just happen 
and there is nothing you can do about it in the moment. 
You can, however, be proactive in your personal health 
(physical, emotional, mental, and spiritual).   
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While we are about to begin the season of 
Advent (Dec 2nd), the time of waiting and the anticipation 
for the coming reign of the Messiah- Christ Jesus – I urge 
you with all sincerity to allow yourself to slow down and 
move slower. Allow your heart to take in the joy that is 
so prevalent in the Scripture narrative at this time of 
year. Hear the miracle of God’s indwelling on earth at 
just the right moment in a way that your heart hasn’t 
heard before. Take time to check-in, seriously spend time 
with your family and to partake in activities that help you 
connect with one another. Instead of that 68988th toy, 
offer your child the gift of your undivided and 
uninterrupted time and attention doing something fun 
together. Take time to read by yourself as well as with 
your family. Allow yourself the few extra minutes at 
breakfast to actually enjoy your meal; work will still be 
there in 20 minutes! Remember to sit quietly with God, 
praying and LISTENING for God’s voice. 

Friends, it is critical that you practice self-care. I 
can tell you from experience that it is essential to your 
very existence. Thank you to everyone who called, 
visited, sent cards, and prayed for my recovery while I 
was in the hospital. I am indebted to all of you for your 
kindness and your support. I have had quite a bit of time 
to reassess my priorities and to reconnect deeply with 
the Maker of my very being. If you’ve not allowed 
yourself the time to do this lately, I strongly encourage 
you to do it! I pray that you will take time to be silent and 
to hear God’s voice anew this Advent and Christmas 
seasons. 

In Christ, 

Pastor Phil ><> 

Upcoming Youth Group Activities 

Dec 2- Christmas Cookie Making 
Dec 9- Adopt a Family Shopping 
Dec 15- Cookie Tray Assembly Party! 
Dec 16- Cookie Tray Pickups (during church) / Christmas 
Party at Pastor Phil’s Home 
Dec 23- No evening youth group 
Dec 30- Family Ice Skating Party 
 
 

 

Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 

 

 
Celebrating 20 years in 2018! 

 
Shawls … made for centuries universal and embracing, 
Symbolic of an inclusive, unconditionally loving God. 

They wrap, enfold, comfort, cover, give solace, 
Mother, hug, shelter, and beautify. 

Those who have received these shawls have been 
Uplifted and affirmed, as if given wings to 

Fly above their troubles. 
 
About the Shawls… 
 
In 1998 Janet Severi Bristow and Victoria Galo, two 
graduates of the 1997 Women’s Leadership Institute at 
The Hartford Seminary in Hartford, Connecticut gave 
birth to a ministry as a result of their experience in this 
program of applied Feminist Spirituality under the 
direction of Professor Miriam Therese Winter, MMS. 
Compassion and the love of knitting/crocheting have 
been combined into a prayerful ministry and spiritual 
practice which reaches out to those in need of comfort 
and solace, as well as in celebration and joy. Many 
blessings are prayed into every stich. 
 
Whether they are called Prayer Shawls, Comfort Shawls, 
Peace Shawls, or Mantles, etc., the shawl maker begins 
with prayers and blessing for the recipient. The 
intentions are continued throughout the creation of the 
shawl. Upon completion, a final blessing is offered before 
the shawl is sent on its way. Some recipients have 
continued the kindness by making a shawl and passing it 
onto someone in need. Thus, the blessing ripples from 
person-to-person, with both the giver and receiver 
feeling and unconditional embrace of a sheltering and 
mothering God. 
 
If you have any questions, contact Dee Slowen at 218-
255-1040 or dd.slowen@gmail.com 
 
 

 

mailto:dd.slowen@gmail.com
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Faith 
Forward 
Fund  

 

The Faith Forward Fund has grown to nearly $200,000 at 
the end of 2017.  Thanks to the strong return in our 
investments, the Faith Forward Fund Committee has 
approved $6616 for disbursement in 2018.  In total, the 
Faith Forward Fund has over $10,600 allocated for 
disbursement.  
 

All we need now is you!  
 

How can the Faith Forward Fund help you extend the 
ministry and outreach of Longs Peak UMC?  Or as Pastor 
Steve reminds us every week, how can you be more 
Welcoming, Embracing, Nurturing, and Serving?  
 

The Faith Forward Fund Committee looks forward to 
reviewing your ministry and outreach ideas. You may 
obtain a Grant Request form from the church website or 
any of the helpful Faith Forward Fund committee 
members. 
 

  
  
Care and 
Hospitality       
Kathy Crier 

 
 

How do I begin….when another year is ending?? 

¶ 54 sympathy cards sent  

¶ 7 funerals here 

¶ Largest GriefShare class in several years 

¶ Wednesday meals have 40-60 attend; got some 

great cooks! 

¶ 6-10 homebound folks receive communion on 

the 1st Sunday of every month 

¶ 9 members visited on a monthly basis 

¶ Added Saturday night service, with coffee and 

trail mix (hospitality!) 

¶ Implemented new composting bins in 

Fellowship Hall 

¶ Requested 5 times (now 6) in the monthly 

newsletter for fellowship help on Sundays… 

Fellowship is 52 weeks a year; we need 5 people every 
week to set up, refresh, clean up…. 

Our Music Ministry provides all shifts on the 1st Sunday 
of every month.  HUGE THANK YOU… 

Our UMW ladies provide all shifts on the 5th Sunday 
during the year.  HUGE THANK YOU…. 

14 others faithfully help on the 2nd, 3rd, 4th Sundays. 
HUGE THANK YOU… 

A special thank you to Alan Dines who will be leaving the 
set up time on the 3rd Sunday, with December being his 
last volunteer day in the kitchen! 

HUGE THANK YOU TO ALAN 

Currently for the 3rd Sunday there is only ONE person 
between services who refreshes the snacks.  NEED 2 TO 
SET UP and 2 TO CLEAN UP……here it comes…There will 
be no coffee and snacks on EVERY 3rd Sunday of the 
month beginning JANUARY 2019. 

How will your new year begin? 

I Peter 4:10 
Each one should use whatever gift he has received to 

serve others, 
 faithfully administering God’s grace in its various forms. 

 

Missions 
Amy Mann-Miner 

  

Your LPUMC Missions team thanks you for your 
continued support!   

Like most of America, folks are more willing to give 
during the holiday.  Longs Peak United Methodist ramps 
up our mission work during Christmas so there are plenty 
of opportunities to get involved. 
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Here are just a few opportunities… 

Mountain States Children’s Home: Donna Chuang, the 
Youth and their Mentors have crafted LPUMC Keepsake 
Ornaments using greenery from the old sanctuary 
Christmas tree as a gift to the congregation.  Please stop 
by the table in Fellowship Hall and pick one up for your 
family.  They will be available at the Thanksgiving Potluck 
and Sunday mornings thereafter.  The ornaments are a 
gift to the congregation, but free will monetary 
donations may be made at the table, with proceeds going 
to the Mountain States Children's Home. There will also 
be some tags on the Missions Christmas tree if you would 
rather purchase items from the MSCH children’s wish 
lists. 

 H.U.G.S: This will be our fourth year “Hugging” our 
Community’s housing and food insecure citizens. Our 
congregation will be collecting hats, gloves, underwear, 
and socks (and other items, including blankets 
(preferably not too fuzzy) backpacks, sleeping bags, hand 
warmers and other warm supplies. Adult items will be 
donated to H.O.P.E and children’s items will be given to 
the O.U.R Center.  Organizations in Longmont are only 
able to provide shelter for 75 people total. Adult items 
may be gently worn. 

Our Center Food Bags: Please see Debbie Sarlo if you 
have not gotten (and want) a grocery bag with a wish list 
for food items attached to it. You may purchase the items 
on the list, place them in the bag and return it to the 
wheelbarrow in Fellowship Hall or the OUR Center.  
These will be given out to their clients between 
Thanksgiving and Christmas. 

Inn between: Our congregation will have the 
opportunity to purchase gift cards for parents who live at 
the Inn-Between to use to buy gifts for their children. 
Please take a tag from the Missions Christmas tree or talk 
with Debbie Sarlo. 

Salvation Army Bell Ringing: LPUMC has been ringing 
bells during the Christmas season for many years. If you 
are interested in working a two hour slot, please see, call 
or e-mail Amy Mann Miner for times.  

Ongoing Mission Work… 

We continue to provide a delicious meal at the Our 
Center on the second Saturday of each month. We had 
seven savvy volunteers in October whipping up stir fry. If 
you are interested in serving food to Longmont’s food 
insecure folks you can sign up in the Narthex or contact 
Amy Mann-Miner. 

In October Dr. Don Messer provided his annual update 
about the work of the Center for Health and Hope.  
There are many different ways to get involved, from 
sponsoring an orphan to making a trip to Kenya next July.  
Please visit their website at 
https://www.centerforhealthandhope.org/ to learn 
more about how you can make an important 
contribution to this mission. There are also a lot of 
exciting ideas folks can donate to in honor of a loved one 
for Christmas. 

 The Re-Entry Initiative’s mission is to empower women 
to successfully transition back into the community after 
incarceration.  There are many opportunities to help, 
such as being a mentor to a woman, providing financial 
support, or providing meals.  We are working on starting 
a class beginning in late February or possibly during Lent 
that will explore opportunities and study the book, 
“Outrageous Justice.”  Stay tuned for more information 
as this evolves! 

HOPE (Homeless Outreach Providing Encouragement) 
serves an evening meal to food insecure residents in 
Longmont every evening. LPUMC has committed to 
providing a meal for 20 HOPE clients on the 29th of each 
month. If you are willing to provide a main dish, side, 
salad or dessert please sign up on the Missions Tower in 
the Narthex.  Winter sheltering will begin November 1, 
2018 and they are always looking for volunteers. If you 
are interested in this important life-saving mission, 
contact Amy or Debbie. 

AGAPE Safe Haven – We are becoming a host church site 
for sheltering the clients of Agape!  This organization 
guarantees a bed for up to 25 people from November 
15th through the end of March.  Each person accepted 
has been through an application process and is 
committed to becoming self-sufficient and is sober.  We 
will be hosting on Thursday nights in Fellowship Hall, 
filling a great need.  Hopefully as this project moves 
forward in the future and as we are able, we can begin to 
offer more services eventually, such as a warm supper 

https://www.centerforhealthandhope.org/
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and volunteers who are interested in visiting and forming 
relationship with these folks.   

Thank you all for being the loving and giving 
congregation you are in so many different ways! 

In Christ, 

The LPUMC Mission’s Committee 

 

Children & Family 
Ministry       
Jo Ann Hauger 

       
Mark your calendars for: 

Dec 2 – Decorating Fellowship Hall – We need all families 
and children to help us decorate Fellowship Hall for 
Advent. We have a beautiful plan to put into place! Stick 
around after Sunday school on December 2, from 
approximately 12:00 – 3:00 PM. We’ll provide hot dogs 
for lunch and also nursery care, as needed. 

 

Dec 24 – Join us at 4:30 PM for our 2nd Annual Christmas 
Eve Service for Children. We're still working out the 
details; but I promise you, it will include chances for kid 
participation, including a no-rehearsal pageant with 
costumes. And we’ll sing “Silent Night” by candlelight. 

AN ALPHABETICAL YEAR IN REVIEW (2018) 

A is for Acolytes. We are blessed to have a team of a 
dozen kids and youth who help bring the congregation 
into an attitude of worship. They carry “the light of 
Christ” into the Sanctuary to start the traditional worship 
service. 

B is for Backpack Blessings. On August 19, we gave a 
special blessing for kids and teachers going back to 
school. 

C is for Children & Family Ministry Council. This 
dedicated group of 8 leaders share responsibility to plan 

and organize events, and also provide advice and support 
to Ms. Jo Ann. We need new members for 2019 – please 
consider joining this amazing team! 

D is for Deep Blue Kids, our Sunday school curriculum 
from Cokesbury.  

E is for Easter eggs. We stuffed and hid hundreds of 
candy-eggs for an egg hunt inside the church on April 1.  

F is for Fellowship Dinner. Our families cooked and 
served pancakes and eggs for “Brinner” on September 
26. 

G is for Game Night. A few of us were here to play on 
January 27 – is there time to schedule another one 
before the end of the year? Ms. Jo Ann loves games…. 

H is for Hockey. On March 11, several families attended 
the Eagles Faith Day game in Loveland. 

I is for Isaiah 43:2. Our theme verse for VBS was “When 
you pass through the waters, I will be with you.” 

J is for Jesus. Even our littlest kids know that Jesus is the 
correct answer to every question. J 

K is for Kids. Of course! That’s who I’m here for!  

L is for Lip Sync Battle. On Feb 10, we hosted 10 
entertaining acts and raised $1,326 for Buckhorn Camp 
scholarships. And our Tour of Nations cook-off was a big 
hit, too. 

M is for the Motto we strive to live up to. We are 
committed to Welcoming, Embracing, Nurturing, and 
Serving each family that walks in our doors. 

N is for Nursery. Under the care of our Nursery 
Coordinator, Bobbi Christensen, we provide the valuable 
service of childcare for weekly worship and many special 
events.  

P is for Project Cheerios. We met 6 times in 2018 and 
packed thousands of snack-bags of cereal for children in 
our community who are food-insecure. Special thanks to 
Faith Forward Fund for providing financial support for 
this ongoing mission! 
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Q is for Quiet Room. This little space, outside the north 
wall of our Sanctuary, offers a refuge for parents and 
caregivers who want to see and hear the service while 
they comfort a child. Frequent occupant: Wyatt Eklof! 

R is for Rolling River Rampage. Our June 24-27 Vacation 
Bible School hosted 51 Rafters, who found Adventure, 
Acceptance, Joy, Rest, and Peace on the River! 

S is for Scout Sunday. Our worship leaders on Feb 4 were 
members of Boy Scouts, Cub Scouts, and Girl Scouts. 

T is for Trunk-or-Treat. On October 28, we welcomed 
nearly 150 guests at our church for our free pre-
Halloween event. 

U is for UMCOR. Our “buckets for buckets” sale supports 
the United Methodist Committee on Relief, which 
provides clean-up buckets for hurricane-stricken areas. 
There’s still time to buy a bucket hat for $15! 

V is for Valentines. On February 3, we gathered at 
Beatrice Hover Assisted Living Center and made cards for 
and with the residents there.  

W is for Worship. Our kids read Scripture in several 
services, and led the entire service on VBS Sunday, July 
1. 

Y is for Youth. In 2018, 3 “kids” graduated into “youth.” 
I love the ways that Youth Ministry and Children’s 
Ministry work together! 

Z is for Ziploc bags. We use these to pack the Cheerios 
in. At the moment, I’m most grateful that I could come 
up with a Z word. 

X and O are for Kisses and Hugs. Not in a weird way, but 
because I want all the families of LPUMC to know how 
much I have loved serving you as Director of Children’s 
Ministry! The past 5 years have been a true blessing. I’m 
stepping down from church staff as of December 31, but 
you will remain in my heart forever. 

Coming to you always as a child of God, 

 Ms. Jo Ann  

 

Writer’s Roundtable 

Writing a book? Thinking about it?  Wrote a book?  

Come join us on the FIRST Saturday of each month at 9 
AM in Rooms 128-129.  We will be discussing everything 
having to do with the writing of a book.  Contact John 
Chilson, 303-923-8918. 

 

 

Longs Peak 
Methodist  
Men 

 
  

We are the men of Longs Peak United Methodist Church. 
We support each other on our individual, and spiritual 
journeys by fostering an environment where all men feel 
welcome and where we have fun, learn and serve 
together. 

Wednesday mornings 6:30-7:30 AM we meet 
to socialize and support.   

Saturday mornings 7:30-8:30 AM we discuss 
readings from a book. On occasion, a few of us 
have breakfast together. 

Additionally, we have individual one-on-one time at 
coffee shops and restaurants all around town. 

We hope you can join us. Coffee and donuts provided. 
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December Music 
Notes 
Kay W. Lloyd 

 

The music ministry has a very busy month planned with 
music for services and concerts at LPUMC.  Plan on 
attending and invite a friend to celebrate the season with 
music!   

The annual Silver and Bells Christmas Concert will be 
held on Friday, December 7 at 7:30 p.m.  It is an evening 
of beautiful music from our flute ensemble and handbell 
choir – a respite from the busy-ness of the season.  
Childcare is provided and there will be a dessert social 
sponsored by our UMW.  

Sunday, December 16:  The music ministry will be 
leading both worship services in a musical celebration of 
the season.  Music will be provided by Praise Team, 
Choir, A cappella, Handbells, a string ensemble, and of 
course, the hymns of the season.   Join us for a very 
musical Sunday!!!   

Christmas Eve Services:  Join us on Christmas Eve as we 
celebrate the birth of our Savior.   

4:30 – Children and Family Service 
6:00 – Traditional Candlelight Service  - Choir 
8:00 – Traditional Candlelight Service  - A cappella 
11:30 – Traditional Midnight Candlelight Service with 
Communion  

December Music Schedule 

November 25 – TBD 
December 2 – Handbells 

December 9 – Choir 
December 16 – Music Services 

December 23 - TBD 
December 24 – Christmas Eve Services 

4:30 - 6:00 – 8:00 – 11:30 
 

On behalf of the music ministry at Longs Peak, 
We wish you all a season of love, hope, and peace. 

Merry Christmas! 

Merry 
Mixers 

 
 

Merry Mixers Adult Fellowship Special Meeting     

¶ Dec. 13, 2018 at 11:00 AM 

¶ LPUMC Fellowship Hall 

¶ The chefs of our group will bring the main dish 

¶ Please bring your favorite Christmas salad or 
dessert and your smile. 

¶ Place settings will be provided. 

¶ Program:  Dale Sherrod 
 
 
 

Finance Committee 
Rick Nelson 

 
 

 

 Oct 2018 Nov 2018 YTD 2018 

Income 
39,905.32  

    
45,279.34  176,067.05  

Expenses 
42,948.20  

    
40,077.98  168,242.06  

Net Income 
(Loss)  (3,042.88) 

     
5,201.36  7,824.99  
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December 

Dec 2 
Charlotte 
Comeau  Dec 16 

Pamela Ernst 

 Joanne Lanz   Caren King 

 
Margaret 
Vann  Dec 17 

Dorothy 
Bright 

Dec 3 Dixie Baker  Dec  18 Phillip Huff 

 Jane Smith  Dec 20 Robert Wing 

Dec 5 
George 
Lawrence  Dec 21 

Pat Blatzer 

Dec 6 Terry Larsen   
Donald 
Taylor 

Dec 8 Mike Platts  Dec 24 
Jameson 
Townsend 

 
Hogan 
Reester  Dec 25 

Andrew 
Callaway 

Dec 9 Corine Brooks  Dec 26 Tom Hubner 

Dec 11 Kenneth Black  Dec 27 Alan Dines 

Dec 12 Dolores Hall   
Nancy 
Randolph 

Dec 13 
Edward 
Sobanski  Dec 28 

Wanda 
Wilson 

Dec 14 
Jacob 
Callaway  Dec 30 

Soleil 
Reddick 

    
Charlene 
Smythe 

     

  
 
 
 
 

New 
 

JANUARY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS December 10 

 
Email your articles to Sharon Cantrell-Jaap: 

sharon@lpumc.org.  For bulletin announcements, email 
to sharon@lpumc.org.  To get a date on the church 
calendar, contact Catherine at finance@lpmc.org or 

303-776-0399 
 
 
 
 

Service Attendance 

 
  
  
Date     5:30    8:30     10:30       Total 

Nov 3/4 38 125 107 270 

Nov 10/11 28 76 78 182 

Nov   17/18 19 89 56 164 

Nov   24/25 25 84 78 187 

  
Longs Peak UMC Staff 

 
Church Office:   303-776-0399 

Email:  lpumc@lpumc.org 
Office Hours: Mon-Thurs 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 

Website:  www.lpumc.org 
Clergy 

Rev. Steve Reinhard, Lead Pastor 
pastorstever@lpumc.org 

Rev. Philip Rogers, Youth & Young Adults 
youth@lpumc.org  

Rev. Sandy Stewart, Deacon  
Attending Clergy 

Pastor Charlene Smythe, Retired 
Rev. Granville Smythe, Retired 

Office Staff 
Sharon Cantrell-Jaap, Admin. Asst. 

sharon@lpumc.org 
Catherine Romero, Business Manager 

finance@lpumc.org 
Staff 

Kathy Crier, Care & Hospitality Director 
kathy@lpumc.org 

Kay W. Lloyd, Music Ministry 
music@lpumc.org 

Jo Ann Hauger, Children’s Ministry 
kids@lpumc.org 

Bobbi Christensen, Nursery Coordinator 
longspeaknursery@gmail.com 

Paula Muncy, Accompanist 
Jeff Settle, Publications 
publications@lpumc.org 

Jim Moore, Custodian 
Glorie Gitonga, Kenyan Social Worker

mailto:sharon@lpumc.org
mailto:sharon@lpumc.org
mailto:finance@lpmc.org
mailto:lpumc@lpumc.org
http://www.lpumc.org/
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mailto:longspeaknursery@gmail.com
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